
 
 
 
 

August 14, 2008 
 
 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by New York State Electric & Gas ("NYSEG" or the 
"Company"), are transmitted for filing in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic tariff filing 
system) to the Commission's Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR Appendix 7-H).  The 
leaves are proposed to become effective on December 1, 2008. 
 

PSC No.120 – Electricity, Schedule for Electric Service 
  
 Leaf No. 28, Revision 8 
 Leaf No. 42, Revision 3 
 Leaf No. 59, Revision 6 
 Leaf No. 117.13, Revision 4 
 Leaf No. 145, Revision 2 
 Leaf No. 171, Revision 2 
 Leaf No. 244, Revision 2 
 

Overview 
 

This modification is made solely to ensure all New York Power Authority’s (“NYPA”) 
programs for which NYSEG provides delivery service are identified, including the new program 
referred to as the Preservation Power Program. 
 

Background 
 

Omnibus power legislation, Chapter 313 of the Laws of 2005, enacted in 2005 created a new 
program called Preservation Power. This law governs the 490 MW allocation of firm and 
interruptible St. Lawrence-FDR Power Project power sold to Alcoa and GM.  The law authorizes 
allocation of power to businesses in Jefferson, St Lawrence, and Franklin counties.  A portion of 
Franklin County is within NYSEG’s service area.  As indicated above, this tariff change will 
include Preservation Power as one of the listed NYPA programs offered to NYSEG customers. 
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The Company identified certain provisions within its tariff that did not have a complete list 

of the NYPA programs under those provisions.  These proposed revisions are to provide 
clarification that all NYPA programs that are offered to NYSEG customers are included when 
referring to NYPA programs under these provisions.  
 

Newspaper Publication and SAPA 
 

The Company requests that the requirement of Section 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law 
and 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1 as to newspaper publication be waived because these tariff changes 
have no impact on the majority of NYSEG’s customers and communications with customers to 
whom these changes are applicable will take place directly with those customers. 

   
A State Administrative Procedure Act Notice is enclosed for publication in the State 

Register. 
 

Company Contact 
 

Any correspondence or questions regarding this filing should be addressed to Sue Morien at 
(585) 771-4741. 

       Very truly yours, 
 
 
 

Christine M. Stratakos 
Manager, Pricing & Analysis 
Rates and Regulatory Economics 

Enclosures 
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